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Ministry
of Justice





	December 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191125033
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information:

i) The ethnic profile of the current prison population serving sentences for less than 1 year 

ii) the ethnic of the current prison population as a whole 

If it is not possible to provide the information requested due to the information exceeding the cost of compliance limits identified in Section 12, please provide advice and assistance, under the Section 16 obligations of the Act, as to how I can refine my request.

If you can identify any ways that my request could be refined I would be grateful for any further advice and assistance.

If you have any queries please don’t hesitate to contact me via email or phone and I will be very happy to clarify what I am asking for and discuss the request, my details are outlined below.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
In terms of question 1 of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the attached Table 1, which shows the prison population serving a sentence of less than 12 months, by ethnic group; as at 30 September 2019 (latest currently available), England & Wales.

In terms of question 2 of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested. However, the information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you. The information can be accessed via the following link:  https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/842604/Population_Q2_2019.xlsx 

Table 1.4 in the above link shows the total prison population in England and Wales by ethnic group and sex as at 30 September 2019 (latest currently available).
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